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Head Teacher:  Ms Andrea Henderson






   Dunrossness Primary School

Dunrossness

Shetland.  ZE2 9JG

Telephone: 01595 745440











Fax: 01950 460803

     E-mail:  dunrossness@shetland.gov.uk





Blog: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/sh/dunrossness/  

21st August 2019
Dear Parent/Guardian,
Welcome back to a new school year. We are delighted to see all the bairns back in today, looking refreshed, happy and keen to get started. 
Please find below information regarding the arrangements for the term.  Many important dates are conveyed at the start of the year or term, so please do take a note of those that concern you and your child(ren).
Please find the generic consent form, data protection and internet safety code included in this pack. Please fill these in and return them as soon as possible. 

Staffing
Ms Sherl MacLennan has resigned as our head cook. We wish her well in her studies. We currently have 4 vacant posts advertised. We are hopeful that these will be filled soon.  I have attached a full staff list. 

Visiting Specialists’ Timetables
Tuesday: PE and Art
Thursday: Music
Equipment

Please send your child’s P.E. kit in a named bag which can be hung on their peg and left in school.  
For art, please ensure your child has an apron or old shirt, etc to help protect their good clothes. These can be left in school all term.
It is essential that your child(ren) come equipped for the school day with pencils, rubbers etc.  The budgets for schools are forever tightening and we cannot afford to keep replacing lost pencils, broken rulers etc.  
Small Group Tuition

As part of your child’s education they may work in a small group with support staff.  This is normal practice and used to enhance your child’s learning experience.  Consent will be sought when a child requires a specialist assessment or input. 

School Handbook

The school handbook is available on the school blog.  There are many links within this document so it is best viewed online.  Paper copies will be available upon request at the school office. 
School Calendar
Please also see attached, a copy of the School Calendar with term dates, occasional holidays and in-service days detailed. We have also included some of our important dates on this calendar and I have attached the Assembly Rota.   The information on the calendar will also be posted on the school website and blog.
School Uniform
We would like children to wear our school uniform.  Apart from looking smart and being a practical way of dressing your child, it helps form a sense of pride and identity within the school.  School uniform and swimming bags can be bought directly from www.pbparentsonline.co.uk/dunrossness.  Information regarding this is on the school blog.  If you don’t have access to a computer, please contact the school office and we will assist you with this.   
Lunches
To ensure the canteen staff can order the correct amount of supplies, and minimise wastage we ask that your child takes either school dinners or packed lunches every day.  We ask that changes only be made on a termly basis. 
Water Bottles
Please remember that due to health and safety regulations, we do not have a water fountain.  The cooler for filling water bottles is still available and we ask that all children please come to school with a water bottle that they can fill and use as and when they need it.  All water bottles should be clearly labeled with the child’s name and should only contain water.  Juice is not permitted during class times and we strongly recommend it is not drunk during snack time either.  
Medication
If your child requires medication to be administered in school, please ensure you fill out the medication form. This can be downloaded from the school blog or paper copies are held in the school office. 

Absences
Thank you for your help in absence management last year, your calls in the morning to inform us of your child’s absences due to illness, etc really helped keep our administration systems tight as well as meet government requirements. Please see the school blog for information regarding the actions we must take if a child is absent from school and ask that you continue to assist us with this.   
Please also read the leaflet regarding vomiting and diarrhoea.  To ensure that infection and spread is kept to an absolute minimum CHILDREN MUST STAY HOME FOR 48 HOURS AFTER THEIR LAST EPISODE OF VOMITING OR DIARRHOEA.  If a child has not had 48 hours clear we will contact you to take them home. 
Leave of Absence
Whilst we encourage good attendance, we appreciate that there are special occasions or circumstances you may require your child to be away from school during term time.   If your child is to be absent from school for a family occasion, holiday or event please fill in a leave of absence form prior to the event.  The forms are available at the school office or can be printed from the blog. 
Communication

We use a variety of methods to communicate with parents and endeavor to do so in a timely manner wherever possible.  Please remember to check the school blog, diaries and letters. We have an open door policy and encourage parents to get in touch regarding any concerns as soon as possible. 
If you need to contact school we would ask that you call or email during school hours. Please do not use staff members’ personal phone numbers or social media accounts to convey information or make enquiries. These methods are not secure, possibly not regularly monitored and staff cannot be expected to respond in their own time. 

Head lice

Please check your children’s hair regularly for head lice and eggs to help prevent the spread in school.  Regular wet combing is the best method of checking for and eradicating lice and eggs. 
Home School Diaries

All pupils have been issued with a school diary for the year.  Please see the blog for information regarding home school communication.  We have posted a short document on the school blog, which lays out what parents can expect from the school regarding communication through the diary and what we would like parents and guardians to communicate back to us through the diary.  This was developed through consultation with parents and teachers.  Please ensure you sign the diary every week. 

Playtimes
We will be continuing to encourage our learners to play outside, taking exercise in the fresh air, with our established system of traffic lights.  Please ensure your child is dressed to play outside in the changeable weather we enjoy in Shetland.  Please advise the class teacher if you wish your child to stay indoors because of illness, etc and we will ensure they are occupied indoors. 

Snack
Children will eat their snack in their classrooms from 10.50-11am each morning prior to leaving the classroom to play at 11am.  Please just send one item of snack with your child and as we are a Health Promoting School, we would appreciate the snack being healthy such as a piece of fruit, sandwich or even a bag of healthier crisps.  We will provide a healthy tuckshop on Fridays.  Items range from 10p-50p.  
Parent Council
The AGM for the Parent Council will be held on Tuesday 3rd September at 7pm in the school. We will have vacancies arising and as the Parent Council has been a very important partner in a variety of projects in the school, we would like to invite you to become involved.  There are four or five meetings each year during which we discuss and plan a variety of issues such as the garden project, parental partnership, fundraising events, supporting children’s learning and other matters that arise.  If you would like any further information, please contact one of the members of the Parent Council or the school. 
Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast Club runs from 8.00am until 8.45am in the Out of School Club in the school’s hut.  Any children who are arriving at school before 8.45am should be booked into the Breakfast Club due to there being no supervision available in the school or grounds until 8.45am when our staff officially begin work.  The club costs £1 per morning and children can have a healthy breakfast and take part in fun activities before school.  Mrs Marion Sutherland is currently leading the club.  
Ness Out of School Club (NOOSC)
We continue to offer out of school care from 3.30 – 6pm.  Mrs Ana Arnett and Mrs Hayley Mackenzie will be staffing the club. We will require 24-hour notice for bookings wherever possible.  Please use the school phone number for bookings.  All children using the club must fill in registration forms, which are available from the club or school.  Costs for the club are £4.88 per hour or £10.50 per session (3.30-6pm.)  
As always, if you have any comment or query regarding any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact us at school.

Yours sincerely,
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Andrea Henderson
Head Teacher
	
	
	


Calendar of Events 2019-2020

	August

September


October

November

December 

January 

February 

March 

April 

May 

June 

July 
	Monday 19th 
Tuesday 20th 
Wednesday 21st  
Tuesday 3rd 
Monday 9th

Monday 7th 


Tuesday 8th


Friday 11th

Monday 28th

Tuesday 29th

Wednesday 30th  
Saturday 9th

Thursday 12th

Friday 20th 

Monday 6th 

Tuesday 7th 

Wednesday 8th 

Wednesday 29th

Thursday 20th 

Friday 21st   

Monday 24th 

Friday 27th  

Tuesday 14th 

Tuesday 19th 

Friday 29th 

Tuesday 2nd 

Wednesday 24th 

Thursday 25th 

Friday 3rd 
	STAFF ONLY In-service



STAFF ONLY In-service

School Commences for Pupils

Parent Council AGM

Primary 1 children commence full days*

Parents Evening

Parents Evening

School closes at 3.30pm – October Holidays

STAFF ONLY In-service

STAFF ONLY In-service

School re-opens for pupils

School Winter Fair and Teas in the School

Christmas Carol Concert

Christmas Carol Evening Concert 

School Closes 3.30pm – Christmas Holidays 

STAFF ONLY In-service

STAFF ONLY In-service

School re-opens for pupils

School Closed – Up Helly Aa 

STAFF ONLY In-service

School Closed – Occasional Holiday 

School Closed – Occasional Holiday 

School Closes 3.30pm – Spring Holidays  

School re-opens for pupils 

Learner Led Event 

School Closed – Occasional Holiday 

Sports Day – morning only (weather dependant)
Nursery Graduation and open morning 

Leavers’ Assembly 2pm 

School Closes 3.30pm – Summer Holidays 




These dates are true at the time of printing but may be subject to change.

New school year commences on Wednesday 19th August 2020
	Term
	Date
	Theme
	Led by

	Term 1
	30.8.19
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Ms. Henderson

	
	13.9.19
	Head Teacher Assembly 
	Ms Henderson 

	
	27.9.19
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms. Henderson

	
	3.10.19
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity) 
	Ms Henderson 

	Term 2
	8.11.19
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms. Henderson

	
	22.11.19
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms Henderson 

	
	6.12.19
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity) 
	Ms Henderson

	
	13.12.19
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity) 
	Ms. Henderson

	
	20.12.19
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms Henderson 

	Term 3
	10.1.20
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms. Henderson

	
	17.1.20
	P7 Sharing Learning
	Ms. Scanlan   

	
	24.1.20
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Ms. Henderson

	
	31.1.20
	P5/6 Sharing Learning
	Mrs Henderson/Mrs Smith

	
	7.2.20
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Mrs Wells

	
	14.2.20
	P4/5 Sharing Learning
	Mrs Moar

	
	28.2.20
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Ms. Henderson

	
	6.3.20
	P2/3 Sharing Learning 
	Mrs Inkster

	
	13.3.20
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms. Henderson

	
	20.3.20
	P1/2 Sharing Learning 
	Mrs Smith

	
	27.3.20
	Spring Musical Concert
	

	Term 4
	24.4.20
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Ms. Henderson

	
	8.5.20
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms. Henderson

	
	15.5.20
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Ms. Henderson

	
	12.6.20
	Head Teacher Assembly  
	Ms. Henderson

	
	26.6.20
	Visiting Speaker – Al Weir (Christianity)
	Ms. Henderson


Assembly Rota 19-20
The head teacher assemblies will focus on Children’s Rights and a variety of other seasonal and topical themes throughout the year. Celebrations associated with our school values will also be a feature of these assemblies. We are still very keen to share successes, effort and achievements from out with school. Please encourage your child to share these with us. 
Family and friends will be invited to come to the ‘sharing learning’ events for their child’s class. 

School Staff for 2019-2020
Head Teacher: 



Ms Andrea Henderson

Principal Teacher/ASN Teacher: 
Mrs Louise Leslie
Class Teachers: 

Nursery 



Vacant Post
Primaries 1/2


Mrs Valerie Inkster

Primaries 2/3 


Mrs Kim Wells
Primary 4/5



Mrs Helen Moar 

Primaries 5/6
 

Mrs Fiona Henderson/Mrs Brenda Smith 

Primaries 6/ 7 


Ms Gina Scanlan 

Support Staff:

Early Years Senior Practitioner
Mrs Sadie Meadows
Early Years Practitioners

Mrs Leona Smith/Mrs Amy Colvin/Miss Curstaidh Mackay 

Early Years Support Workers 
Miss Curstaidh Mackay/ Vacant post/Vacant post


Modern Apprentice

Miss Ella Roberts
Leaning Support Assistant
Ms Linda Hughson   

Learning Support Workers: 
Mrs Emma Graydon






Mrs Anna Mainland/Ms Linda Hughson






Mrs Carrie Morrison (Pupil Equity Funded post)

Playground Supervisors

Mrs Jackie Jamieson/Miss Michelle Leybourne

Admin assistant: 


Mrs Jackie Jamieson

Clerical Assistant: 


Miss Jackie Bishop

Janitors: 



Mr John MacKenzie

Visiting Teachers and Instructors: 

P.E. and Swimming


Mrs Joan Smith

Music




Mrs Jeanna Inkster

Art and Design


Ms Fiona Burr

Woodwind
 


Ms Sue Briggs 

Piano




Mrs Moira Peterson

Traditional Fiddle


Ms Eunice Henderson

Accordion



Mr Peter Wood

Guitar




Mr Stevie Hook

Lower Strings 


Ms Annalie Hayward




Canteen Staff: 


Head cook:  Vacant post 

Mrs Jane Flaws, Miss Katherine Henderson, Mrs Marina Smith.
CHECK SCHOOL BAGS








